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Re: FRED 62: Draft amendments to FRS 102 

Dear Ms Carter 

 

State Street welcomes the opportunity to respond to the consultation on the proposed 
amendments to the fair value hierarchy reporting disclosures required by FRS 102, and supports 
the FRC’s objective of accounting standards that enables users of accounts to receive high 
quality and understandable financial reporting proportionate to the size and complexity of the 
entity and the users information needs. 

 

In our view the proposed amendment to FRS 102 will result in increased consistency with EU-
adopted IFRS and will simplify the preparation of the disclosures about financial instruments. 

 

Please see below detailed responses to the questions raised in FRED 62. 

 

Question 1: Do you agree with the amendments proposed to FRS 102? If not, why not? 

We agree with the proposed amendments. 

 

Question 2: Do you agree with the proposed effective date for these amendments? If not, 
what alternative would you propose? 

We agree with the proposed effective date of 1 January 2017 with an option to early adopt. 

Due consideration should be taken so as not to delay publication of the revised standard past the 
currently expected date of March 2016. This date will still be too late for some entities to early 
adopt, where they are bound by prospectuses to prepare accounts within 2 months, but an early 
decision will increase the number of entities with 31 December year ends that can early adopt, 



 

and prevent having to restate the prior year comparison figures in the subsequent reporting 
disclosures which would negate the immediate benefits in the short term. 

 

Question 3: In relation to the Consultation Stage Impact Assessment do you have any 
comments on the costs and benefits identified? Please provide evidence to support your 
views of the quantifiable costs or benefits of these proposals. 

We believe that the proposed amendments will lead to cost savings for both accounts preparers 
and their service providers by reducing the effort and technology costs required to produce the 
different classifications required by FRS 102 and IFRS13 respectively. 

Additional benefits would also be realised where fair value hierarchy disclosures are already 
being produced for entities under either EU-adopted IFRS or US GAAP and will in turn promote 
greater consistencies and allow meaningful comparison between cross border products and 
pension schemes. 

 

If you have any questions in relation to this response please contact Graeme Siddons on +44 
(0)203 395 3419 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

State Street Global Services 
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